I object to the modifications to this section of the Pemulwuy project and agree with the majority of the points raised in the other submissions with also object.  My main issues are:

1. The scale of the proposed building is completely out of step with the surrounding buildings including the station and the terraces in Everleigh and Lawson Streets.  The justification of the buildings on the other side of the railway line are spurious because:
a. The character of the area on Gibbons is totally different – a main thoroughfare and shopping precinct rather than residential
b. Those buildings are in any case not 23 stories tall only 16 I believe, possibly 18
2. The shadowing commentary in the response to the submissions seems to be rather odd as it only looks at shadowing on the shortest day – I have been monitoring the area where the building is proposed to be during recent months, and note that the houses on the northern side of Lawson Street (and probably Everleigh and the other streets to the north of Lawson) will most definitely be affected in that morning sun will be blocked.  
3. I am rather puzzled that the submission INCREASES the number of beds over the number “required” by the external advice sought by the proponent.  This has been “achieved” via “efficiencies”.  I would think that the efficiencies should rather be employed in reducing the scale of the building.  
4. I endorse the comments made by many other submissions with regard to foot traffic – it seems to me that the research prepared was carefully managed to be not during university term time and therefore not representative of the likely foot traffic during term time (the critical period in my view)
5. I am very concerned about vehicle traffic which of course will increase – even if the students to not have cars there will undoubtedly be increased taxis and ubers at the very least.

Thanks for the opportunity to provide my views.
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